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Mayor Pittman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm and announced a quorum.  Council Members present were Tim Robison, Leeanne Mackowski, Sam Eason, Ronnie Moore, and Dawn Davis.  
Staff Present: City Secretary Angie Young
Council Member Moore gave the invocation and Mayor Pittman led the assembly in the pledge of allegiance.  

Citizens Presentation

Gary Bolinger spoke regarding the erosion of some of the ditches at Bywell and what the city could do about them

Announcements

Council member Robison noted that we have a new business called RX Anytime.  It is in Dr. Hoover’s building.  Council member Moore thanked Public Works for getting the office ready and for all of their hard work with the move.  City Secretary Young added that all staff really came together during a tough situation.

Mayor Pittman asked that item H under New Business be moved t the first item.  Council member Eason made a motion to move item H to the first.  Council Member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

New Business
 Mold Assessment Report
Bob Culley from Culley Environmental gave a detailed report of his findings based on his initial inspection of City hall.  He noted that the mold spores found in the air were aspergilla penicillin.  He said he would need to make another trip with a respirator to go into the ceiling to assess and get more sample and then a protocol would be required by the state and that is the next step to determine the extent of the mold and how to go about remediating it.  He said he did recommend evacuating the building as a precautionary measure until we can get more information and address the problem. 
National Bus Sales Site Plan
Mike Ansley of GSBS Architects spoke regarding the request for approval of the national Bus sales Site Plan.  He gave a brief history of their attempts to get the plan reviewed by the Planning & Zoning Board.  He noted that they are also the architects on the Closner Equipment site that was previously approved and follows much of the same layout.  He also noted that he plan meets all specs including landscaping with the exception that the trees would not be on the front of the property due to an easement but they will be placed elsewhere.  He answered questions regarding the remediation of water, storage and disposal of oil, and the environmentally safe cleaning agents used.  Council Member Mackowski made a motion to forward the preliminary plan and Council Member Davis seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  Council member mackowski then made a motion to approve the final site plan of national Bus Sales.  Council Member Davis seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 

Oncor Resolution
Mayor Pittman said this resolution is an annual thing and that this group advocates for fair rate increases.  Council Member Mackowski made a motion to approve Oncor Resolution 2016-3R.   Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 

Atmos Resolution
City Secretary Young said this is the same concept as the Oncor Resolution.  Council member Mackowski made a motion to approve Atmos Resolution 2016-4R.  Council member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

Michaletti Easement

Mayor Pittman said the City Attorney advised that this item be discussed in Executive Session.  Mr. Michaletti was present and gave a history of the easement he gave in exchange for water taps that he is now seeking to utilize.  

NCTCOG 911 Districts
Mayor Pittman explained the background of the North Central Texas Council of Governments and what the emergency communication district does.  She noted that the city pays  .50 per call now and that if we are part of this program the money stays local but that we must pass a resolution to do so.  She also noted that Decatur had already passed this.  Council asked to have someone from the North Central Texas Council of Governments come speak to them more in depth about this.  
Relocation of City Hall, Municipal Court, and all city meetings

Mayor Pittman gave an update on the relocation to the present building at the Community Center.  She noted that we they will all be here at the Community Center until City hall have been repaired.  
Workshops
Mayor Pittman discussed the workshop schedule included in council’s packets.  She said the second meeting of the month will be used for workshops to go over budgets, contracts, and other items.  She also noted that the City Attorney would be present at the first meeting if needed.  

OLD BUSINESS

Capital Improvement Plan
Eddie Aguilar from Jacob & Martin presented the draft form of the new Capital Improvement Plan, updating the plan from 1999.  He went over all the infrastructures: water, sewer, streets, and drainage, what we currently have and what the plan proposes for repairs, maintenance, and improvements in depth.  Council was able to ask question and identify concerns.  Mr. Aguilar noted the he would provide as many copies of the completed plan as necessary.  City Secretary Young noted that the completed plan will also be available for review at City Hall.  
Repairs to City Hall
This item was moved to the June meeting until after the bid preparation is complete for the repairs.

Civic Center/Pavilion

Mayor Pittman said the engineers and attorney reviewed the final documents to approve the design of the building, including the documents on the concrete slab.  Council member Eason expressed his concerns over the safety of the structure.  He also questions the legitimacy of the use of Hotel/Motel tax being used for the project.  

New Prosecutor

Mayor Pittman said we will get together a job description and post it on the TML website and go over the item at the June meeting

Vacancies on the Planning & Zoning Board and the parks & Recreation Board
Mayor Pittman said we have three applications; Bill Childress, Charles Pennington, and Mackenna Bannister.  David Gilbert of the parks & Recreation Board asked if the Board could review the applications and make their selection first.  Mayor Pittman said the Board is voted in by the City Council.  Bill Childress and Charles Pennington gave a brief history of their experience.  McKenna Bannister was not present.  Council member Eason made a motion to appoint Bill Childress to the Planning & Zoning Board and Council Member Mackowski seconded the motion.  Council Member Moore abstained from voting, all other voted aye, the motion carried.  Council Member Mackowski made a motion to appoint Charles Pennington to the parks & Recreation Board and Council member Eason seconded the motion.  Council Member Robison abstained from voting, Council Members Eason and Mackowski were in favor and Council Members Moore and Davis were opposed.  Mayor Pittman voted in favor of the appointment of Charles Pennington, the motion carried.  
Fall Festival Budget

Council Member Eason went over figures from the budget and questioned the legitimacy of the vote by the Parks & Recreation Board on the budget.  Deborah Becraft said she was put in charge of the Fall Festival and told to report to the City Council.  Council Member Moore said the council already approved the Fall Festival Budget.  Council Member Eason said he has concerns with the Fall Festival budget and the parks & Recreation Board events and would like to see a survey done to see what the citizens want.  
Powers of the Mayor

Council Member Mackowski said we have a convoluted plan, are we strong mayor, weak council or strong council weak mayor?   Council Member Moore said we are a strong council; the mayor can’t fire a department head without the council’s approval.  Mayor Pittman said this is addressed in the personnel manual.  Council Member Eason said the issue is because the former Chief of Police said he takes his instruction from the council not the mayor.  Mayor Pittman said we will move this to the next meeting under Executive Session.  

Citizen Survey

Council Member Eason discussed his desire to have a survey done to see what people want.  He noted that it should be multiple choice not fill in the blank.  Mayor Pittman said it should be no more than 30 questions.  Council Member Eason also said it should be anonymous.  Council Member Robison asked about the validity of it.  Mayor Pittman said they got 300 responses n Boyd.  
Consent Agenda

 Council Member Robison made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Council Member Mackowski seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Future Agenda Items

Adjourn

There being no further business, at 10:21pm Council Member Robison made a motion to adjourn and Council Member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 
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